

## ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE UNITED STATES COURTS

JAMES C. DUFF Director

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20544

December 3, 2018

**MEMORANDUM** 

To: Chief Judges, United States Courts

Circuit Executives

Federal Public/Community Defenders

District Court Executives Clerks, United States Courts Chief Probation Officers

Chief Pretrial Services Officers

Senior Staff Attorneys Chief Circuit Mediators Bankruptcy Administrators

Circuit Librarians

From: James C. Duff Sames C. Duff

RE:

NATIONAL DAY OF MOURNING FOR PRESIDENT GEORGE H. W. BUSH

(INFORMATION)

President Trump has declared Wednesday, December 5, 2018, a National Day of Mourning to honor the memory of former President George Herbert Walker Bush. Following the lead of the executive branch, the Supreme Court will be in recess and the Administrative Office will also be closed that day.

The President's Executive Order declares that December 5, 2018, will be treated as a holiday for federal leave purposes.